
Becky McDaniel: My Quilting Journey 
 

 
 

GQG is excited to welcome Becky McDaniel as our presenter during our July 12th General Meeting and as our 
Workshop teacher on July 15th.  Becky, who specializes in both hand- and machine-appliqué techniques, states: 
“I have always loved quilts! When I was a little girl, I loved to pick out the squares and triangles in the quilts my 
great grandmother made and was amazed that she was able to figure out how to put all the shapes together so 
beautifully. I wonder if she ever thought about who would be enjoying her many quilts long after she was 
gone…. I took my first quilting class to make a sampler quilt in 1975 when I was 15.  I didn’t really do much 
quilting until I was married and wanted to decorate my house. When I set out to do a quilting project, I would 
find a pattern, buy the exact amount of fabric and then go to work. On one of these shopping trips to my local 
quilt shop, I overheard talk about a quilt show going on that day. I got the information and went to check it out.  I 
was floored that there were that many women in the area who were interested in quilting too!  I got the nerve up 
to go to a guild meeting, I felt that I had finally found my people! This was in 1999. Since then, my skill level 
and understanding of quilts has really taken off!” 
 
Please join your fellow quilters to hear more of her story highlighted with dozens and dozens of colorful, unique 
and fabulous quilts. Becky promises to bring 
 quilts for us to pass around and see up close, too!  www.beckymcdaniel.com 

 
Becky McDaniel’s July 15 Workshop: “Orange Peel Pillow” 
Machine Appliqué (with a foundation that puffs after washing) 

 
Becky will be teaching a machine appliqué technique that will look like  
you did the appliqué by hand when you are finished with your project!  
Using a foundation paper on the inside of your appliqué, that when  
soaked will change to a puffed fiber we will construct a scrappy pillow.  
Because your appliqué fabric will be pre-washed and shrunk and the  
rest of your fabric will not, this will pull your stitches into your base  
abric making the stitches disappear! Becky will have kits available for  
sale as well as the foundation paper to make the class easy to prepare  
for and easy to complete your project! Sign up today on Bookwhen or  
at the General Meeting. 
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Wednesday, July 12, 2017  6:45 PM 

 

MEET THE TEACHER DINNER 
 
Please join Becky McDaniel and your 
fellow quilters for dinner prior to the 
program at 4:45 PM at Star Café, 
Montrose.   
If you plan to join us for dinner prior to the 
program, please email your RSVP to 
cindyabrams2010@aol.com  
 in order to reserve enough seats. 
 

http://www.beckymcdaniel.com/
mailto:cindyabrams2010@aol.com


 

 

  
Kudos! to the guild members who participated in making the 32 Camper 
Quilts given to our special guest, Laura Landaker, for the Seven Stars 
Foundation.  http://www.sevenstarsfoundation.com/   
 
In the June workshop, taught by Shawnee Miller, we learned how to make 
thread journals, got tips on using specialty threads in our sewing 
machines, and how to trouble shoot when the threads didn’t work. ‘Sew’ 
much fun! 
 
 
 
 
 

Where do all the donations go? 
 
In May, Mary Sedgwick, a past guild member, gave our guild an extensive donation of fabric 
collected by her sister Frederica, who also used to be a member of our guild. Since our guild 
storage unit was at maximum capacity, Mary paid for a temporary storage unit to give us time to 
sort through this amazing collection, for our guild use, and to sell at the show.   
 
In the past with most fabric donations we used the last in, first out method. Since newly arriving 
fabric was easily accessible, it would be used before fabric already in storage, causing the stored 
fabric to become buried. With that in mind, we now have a donation committee to handle all fabric 
and quilt related donations. We are going through the fabric and sorting it to bring the most benefit 
to the guild.  
 
Our breakdown of fabric allocation is 1st Loving Hands; 2nd Door prizes, Workshop FQ promotions; 
and 3rd Fundraising - Opportunity Baskets, Show Boutique, etc. Quilt-related items, such as rulers, 
rotary cutters, mats, quilting notions etc. are allocated with the same priorities.  Anything 
unsuitable for our guild use is donated to other organizations. 
 
The current donation committee consists of myself, Tina Curran, Kathi Wilson, An Burgess, and 
Sharon Bishop.   
 
Request for Baskets to be donated 
 
One of the fundraising plans for our show is raffle baskets to take advantage of Mary’s generous 
donation.  We need about 20 baskets big enough  
to fill with fabric, notions etc. If you have a few  
spare baskets that would work and don’t mind  
donating them, please bring them to the July  
meeting. 
 
Happy Quilting, 
Colleen Shier 
 
 
This is just a small sampling of donated fabric 
that was sorted, measured, rolled, and priced by  
guild volunteers for June’s fabric sale. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

The President’s Block 
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http://www.sevenstarsfoundation.com/
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MEETINGS 
 

BOARD MEETING 
Thursday July 6, 2017 

Meeting 6:30 PM 
Glendale Women’s Athletic Club 

600 S Verdugo Rd. 
Glendale, CA 91205 

Next Board Meeting: August 3, 2017 
 

GENERAL MEETING 
Wednesday, July 12, 2017 

Social hour 6:15 PM 
Meeting 6:45 PM 

1st Congregational Church of Glendale 
2001 Cañada Blvd, Glendale 

Next Guild Meeting: August 9, 2017 
 

LOVING HANDS 
Friday, July 21, 2017 

10:00 AM Until 3:00 PM 
Women’s Athletic Club 

600 South Verdugo Road 
Glendale, CA 91205 

 
Guest Policy Reminder: Each 

member is allowed to bring one guest 
to one meeting at no charge to the 

guest. The normal guest fee is $5.00 
per meeting. 

Programs & Workshops 
Schedule 

 
July 2017 – Becky McDaniel 
7/12/2017 – My Quilting Journey 
7/15/2017 – Orange Peel Pillow 
 
August 2017 – Dragonfly Dyeworks 
8/9/2017 –Making Stuff! Why We 

Do What We Do 
8/12/2017 – Ice Dying 
 
September 2017 – Karen Gloeggler 
9/13/2017 – Lacking Sense & 

Sensibility: The Adventure of 
Writing Jane Austin Quilts 
Inspired by her Novels 

9/16/2017 – No workshop 
 

All workshops are from 9:00am-
4:00pm at Women's Athletic Club - 

unless otherwise noted. 
Women’s Athletic Club (WAC) 

600 South Verdugo Road 
Glendale, CA 91205 

 
WAC is located south of Colorado Blvd. and at 
the intersection of Maple Ave. Green building 
on east side of the street. 

Quilters Division of the Women’s Athletic Club (WAC) of Glendale 
 
We’ve had another wonderful month of Quilting at WAC. Between Open Sewing on Mondays and 
Wednesdays, Loving Hands, Workshops, Show and Board meetings, we continue to be blessed with 
this remarkable space 
 
Anyone is welcome to visit a sewing day and see if you would enjoy becoming a WAC Quilter. To visit 
for the day is $5.00, and if you join we’ll deduct that from your $30 year’s membership. Applications to 
join WAC are available at the clubhouse or through Colleen Shier via email. 
 
So, gather your sewing supplies and come on any Monday (9am-4pm) or Wednesday (9am-3pm). We 
always love new faces (and new ideas!) 
 
Submitted by Cindy Abrams    Kathi Wilson and Susan Edwards, Co-Chairs 
 
 

http://www.glendalequiltguild.org/workshop-locationdirections.html
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“2 Months and Counting until Ripple Effect !!!” 

 
It’s hard to believe how quickly time is flying by!  It will soon be Show Time and all the millions of 
details inherent to our Guild’s Show will begin to fall into place.  Until then, it’s crunch time! 
 
Now is the time to finish up your quilts.  The entry deadline is July 14th!   
 
Now is the time to reserve your classes.  Don’t wait until the last minute, or you might find yourself 
on a waiting list.  Book now and be guaranteed a spot. 
 
Now is the time to book your room at the Sheraton.  Our room block and the discounted rate will 
disappear 3 weeks before the show.  Don’t wait to grab a friend & book your rooms.  The best deal is 
the Retreat Package, which includes your room, admission and a class. 
 
Now is the time to sign up to volunteer.  Sign up early to have your choice of duty.  Contact Sandy, 
Beth or Tina to volunteer to assist a Show Committee member with their areas for even more fun at 
the show.  We need help with bus groups, vendor service, teacher assistance, to name a few. 
 
Here is something important to consider while finishing up your quilts:    
 
Binding - The Finished Edge to Your Quilt 
 
Often, a Quilt Judge will note the following statement: “Binding techniques need improvement.” in 
their review of a quilt.  This means the quilt would benefit from more attention to detail in the quilt’s 
binding process.  Remember, the binding is the finishing touch to your quilt. 

A perfect binding should be 90 degrees at the corners, lie flat, be fully filled with fabric and batting 
and be stitched closed at the miter.  Every judge is taught to pinch along the binding edge to test 
fullness and make sure basic binding standards are met. They also look for an equal amount of 
binding on the front and back of the quilt. The width of the binding and choice of a butted or mitered 
corner is always your choice, but in competition, it should appear balanced with the quilt’s design.  
The binding should also be firmly attached, with regular stitches anchoring it to the quilt.  It is quite 
common for a judge to run a fingernail along the finished edge to make sure no gaps are evident.  For 
all these reasons, “Binding needs improvement.” is a very common response to be found in the 
judge’s feedback. 

If confused about binding techniques, attend a workshop, take a class, join a mini-group, or ask a 
friend at a GQG meeting to refer you to someone who can help you.   One of the most valuable 
benefits of membership in our Guild is the wealth of skill, experience and willingness to share among 
our members.  With practice, you will soon become a binding expert.  Enter your quilt into the next 
show and pay attention to the Judge’s feedback to continue to improve your quilting techniques.   

Remember, access to a professional Judge is a valuable resource.  We are fortunate to have a 
certified judge at our show.  Be sure to take advantage of their expertise whenever possible and you 
will be amazed to find that your skills will improve following a show. 

Until next month, your Show Chairs, Sandy, Beth & Tina 

 

2017 Quilt Show 
Ripple Effect! 

September 22 and 23 
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 BOARD & STANDING COMMITTEES 
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Executive Board Members  2016-2017  
President Colleen Shier (818) 429-2817 
Vice President Tim Spinn (323) 371-8198 
Recording Secretary Sharon Bishop (323) 254-6045 
Communications Secretary Mernie Meier  (626) 824-0630 
Treasurer Kathy Fogel (818) 330-9372 
Parliamentarian Donna Ryan (818) 732-5456 
Program Chair Cindy Abrams (818) 621-1122 
Program Co-Chair An Burgess (323) 353-1032 
Membership Co-Chair Pat Golditch (818) 241-9194 
Membership Co-Chair Karen Millman (818) 241-3288 
Newsletter Editor Elke Miyahara (323) 256-2152 
Workshops Chair Susan Edwards (818) 790-2214 
Fundraiser Co-Chairs 2017 Sandy Bradfield (818) 636-5080  
Fundraiser Co-Chairs 2017 Beth Hasenauer (626) 358-3484 
Fundraiser Co-Chairs 2017 Tina Curran (818) 986-6630 
Fundraiser Co-Chairs 2018 Kathi Wilson (626) 355-3289 
Fundraiser Co-Chairs 2018 Craig Coleman (909)-596-1783 
Loving Hands Chair Tina Curran (818) 986-6630 
Advisor Sandy Bradfield (818) 636-5080 
Standing Committees   
Audit Daniel Marlos (323) 342-0902 
 Elke Miyahara (323) 256-2152 
 Nancy Mraz (818) 890-3337 
Email Blast Colleen Shier (818) 429-2817 
Electronic Media Kathy Fogel (818) 330-9372 
Facebook Sandy Bradfield (818) 636-5080 
Pinterest Open  
Website Liaison Kathy Fogel (818) 330-9372 
Sunshine and Shadows Mernie Meier (626) 824-0630 
Equipment/Storage/Inventory- 
Storage of Historical Items 

Craig Coleman (909)-596-1783 

Trips Flo Cohen (818) 244-5650 
Philanthropy Open  
Publicity Open  
Special Committees   
Block of the Month Open  

      
   

       
     

 

Mike McNamara: Make Some Fabric! 
July 28 and July 29 - Two Different Workshops 
 
One of last year's favorite instructors, Mike 
McNamara, is returning for two days of fun 
workshops! Come to one or both.  Day One - 
Techniques: Swoop, a long wedge and show 
the variations to achieve, making our own 
Celtic Cross “Mac Style.  Day 2 - Ugly fabric 
contest, gentle curved piecing with layering, 
sawtooth using two fabrics to make eye-
catching new fabric. Sign up on Bookwhen or 
at the General Meeting. 
 

 
 
 
 

The DOTS 2017-18 Opportunity Quilt 
That Shall Remain Nameless (for the Moment!) 

 
Thanks everyone for donating your dotted fabric for our 
next Opportunity Quilt. We have a wonderful selection 
and that means a bright, bold, showy, wonderfully busy, 
scrappy quilt.  
 
We will be working on the blocks and the borders every 
Wednesday in July at WAC. Plan to join the fun....come 
for an hour or for the day. ...we’ll be sewing from 
9:00am-3:00pm. Bring your machine and supplies and 
we’ll put you right to work!! 

 
Questions? Kathi Wilson (domehikr@aol.com 818 422-8798) 

Call for Entries due on 8/1/2017 
SCCQG 2018 Road to California Special Exhibit 

“Emerging Light” 
 

Light has always been an inspiration. Artists over 
time have defined light in different ways. 

 “Look at light and admire its beauty. 
Close your eyes, and then look again: what 
you saw is no longer there; and what you 
will see later is not yet.”        
                              Leonardo da Vinci 
 

 Emerge is defined as rising up, coming forth from 
a place shut off from view or from concealment 
coming into sight and becoming noticed, as it 
comes into existence. 
 Light is the natural agent that stimulates sight 
and makes things visible. When we think of light, we 
think of sunshine, candles, halos, fire, lighting, laser 
or neon light. Yet there are far more kinds of light 
whether natural or manmade. In the absence of 
light, there is darkness.  
 The challenge is to create a quilt that illustrates 
the concept of “Emerging Light” in some form. 
Consider the possibility of light appearing within a 
traditional set of blocks, a modern composition, or 
an art statement.  Any quilting technique from 
traditional block(s), appliqué patterns to modern 
modes, or mixed quilting techniques can be 
combined into the quilt. 
 
More information, including the entry form, in can be 
found on the SCCQG website at the following link: 
http://www.sccqg.org/index.htm 
 

http://www.sccqg.org/index.htm


 

Happy Birthday! 
 

Alice  Smith Jul 3 
Alice Hsu Jul 4 
Jane  Lai Jul 5 
Leah Bessey Jul 8 
Jackie Carlos Jul 8 
Carol Andrews Jul 9 
Kay Zahm Jul 14 
Masako Smith Jul 18 
Michelle Shook Jul 20 
Doris  Binaco Jul 28 
Ginny Anderson Jul 29 
Bill Pelka Jul 31 

 

~ Membership ~ 

Loving Hands Activities 
 
At the June guild meeting, nine quilt tops were turned in all, created by Cathy McNassor!  And 27 finished 
quilts were turned in (including the last seven camper quilts), completed by Homa Asef, Ann Bagne, Sharon 
Bishop, Joanne Brown, Lisa Burroughs, Craig Coleman, Kathy Fogel, Lou & Evette Gallo, Rasa Read, 
Donna Ryan, Alice Turner and Kathi Wilson.   Additionally, three flannel receiving blankets were completed 
by Crystal Dudley. 
   
Camper quilt update: at the June meeting, we handed over a total of 32 quilts to Laurie Landaker of the 
Seven Stars Foundation for kids of military personnel heading to her summer camp in Big Bear this July.  It 
was great to hear her story and she was thrilled to receive our beautiful and generous gift.  Thank you, thank 
you, thank you to ALL the guild members who had a hand in this very meaningful project. 
  
As you may be aware, in January, we gave five quilts to a co-worker of Tim Spinn, Yvonne Morales, and her 
four teenagers.  The family lost their home in a fire.  An excerpt from her thank you note reads: 
  
”…My children and I are adjusting to our new home, making the best of it and leaning on one another for emotional 
support in surviving the house fire. Both of my daughters are currently in therapy to assist them in dealing with our 
loss.  By the way we each have our quilts on our beds, we love them!  They are so beautiful!  Thank you again for the 
kind gesture, we really appreciate them.” 
  
Also at the June meeting, we raised nearly $150 from the raffle of the jelly rolls made from the novelty and 
graphic print fabrics we used in some of the camper quilts.  That money will go to buying more batting for our 
future community gift quilts.  Thank you to all who participated in the raffle. 
  
Please mark your calendars for Thursday, August 31st.  As a sequel of sorts to our fun piecing marathon in 
January, from 9AM – 9PM on that day we’re going to see how many Loving Hands quilts we can quilt 
up.  Quilt sandwiches will be made ahead of time, so we ask members to come with their machines ready to 
quilt the sandwiches and maybe pick up a technique or two from the other members there who will be 
offering ideas for anyone who’d like to learn something new. 
  
Remember that Loving Hands now meets the third Friday of the month.   So in July, the regular work session 
will be on Friday, July 21st at the WAC.  We hope to see you on the 21st! 
  
Tina Curran and Loving Hands Volunteers 
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We currently have 153 members and six Affiliate 
members. Sixty-three members attended the June 
meeting. We welcomed visitors: Jan Raabe, Joyce 
Rudolph, and Laurie Landaker, founder and president 
of Seven Stars Foundation. Please welcome Mary 
Jamora to our Guild as a new member. The 2017/18 
Renewals continue. The Renewal Membership forms 
are available on our website and at the membership 
table. We thank all of you who have already renewed 
your membership! This is our last membership report, 
and we are happy to have served you in this capacity 
for two years. Please welcome Karen Millman and Pat 
Golditch at the Membership Table in July! 
 
We look forward to seeing you at a meeting soon!   
Leanne Compean and Tim Spinn, Membership chairs 
2015-2017 

 

 



 
 
 

 

 

2017 Hot August Quilting Bee and Picnic 
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A 12 HOUR QUILTING BEE AND PICNIC 
 

On Thursday, August 31, Loving Hands will be holding an old-fashioned 
Quilting Bee and Picnic!  The day starts at 9am, and won’t end until 9pm. 

 

Prior to the event, some busy bees will be buzzing along putting 
together tops with batting and backs to be ready for you to work on.  This is 
a perfect opportunity for you to practice your quilting skills!  We’ll have folks 
ready to show you quilt-in-the-ditch and free-form techniques sure to have 
you gaining confidence and learning new skills to use in your own quilt 
adventures! 

 

Bring your sewing machine, thread, sewing supplies and enthusiasm to help 
Loving Hands begin tackling its goal of finishing up our over-supply of tops so 
they can be gifted to those in need. 
 
Come for an hour, for part of the day or all 12 hours. We’ll need ironing 
volunteers, too. We will provide a light lunch and dinner, coffee, tea, and 
water. Bring a potluck treat for your fellow quilters if you like, but it is not 
required. 

 

This event is free, but so that we can arrange for enough goodies, please 
sign up at the July or August meetings, or email Kathi Wilson at 
domehikr@aol.com 

 

Looking forward to seeing you there! 
 
 
 

mailto:domehikr@aol.com
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EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING REPORT 
Minutes of the Executive Board of the Glendale Quilt Guild 

June 8, 2017 
 
I.  The meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. at the Glendale Women’s Athletic Club and a quorum was present.  Present:  
Colleen Shier, President; Kathi Wilson, Vice President; Sharon Bishop, Recording Secretary; Kathy Fogel, Treasurer; Donna Ryan, 
Parliamentarian; Cindy Abrams and An Burgess, Programs; Jackie Carlos, Workshops and Susan Edwards incoming Workshops; Tim 
Spinn and Leanne Compean, Membership and Karen Millman, incoming Membership; Elke Myiahara, Newsletter; Beth Hasenauer, 
Fund Raising; and Craig Coleman, Equipment and Inventory. 
II.  The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as printed in the Newsletter. 
III.  BOARD REPORTS 
Vice President/Wilson:  Checked on the layout for the coming meeting and spoke about the Guild fabric sale. 
Incoming Vice President/Spinn :  The next SCCQG meeting is July 8 in Santa Clarita and the topic is Bylaws and Standing Rules.  
Those interested in attending should email Tim in order to car pool. 
Treasurer/Fogel:  The Treasurer’s Report for May was presented.  A tentative Budget for the coming term was presented, 
discussed, and approved with some minor changes.  Good job by Kathy and the Budget Committee. 
Parliamentarian/Ryan:  Installation of new officers will be at the June General Membership Meeting.  Officers were asked to 
remain standing after installation for a group photo. 
Programs/Abrams:  A tentative schedule of Programs and Workshops for 2018 was presented.  Arrangements have been made for 
a well-rounded array of speakers and workshops that should delight Guild members. 
Workshops/Carlos:  Sign-ups for upcoming workshops are filling up nicely.  Incoming Workshops/Edwards:  Purchasing design 
wall fabric and additional cutting mats to be used for workshops was discussed.  We recently received a bolt of white flannel that 
can be used for the design walls.  It was decided we purchase only one additional cutting mat.  Cindy will assist Susan in 
purchasing the mat online using a coupon.  Workshop attendees are to be encouraged to bring their cutting mats when needed. 
Membership/Spinn:  Membership records will be ready to hand over to the incoming Membership team.  
Newsletter/Miyahara:  Some newsletters were returned for postage due.  In checking to see why, Elke was told by the USPS that 
the newsletter postage is actually $.70 and we’ve just been lucky getting by with less.  We will need to allow for the increase 
postage cost in the budget.  
Fundraising/Hasenauer:  Quilt entries began June 1 and run until July 14.  Entry forms are available on line and at the June Guild 
meeting.  Sandy will be available to take photos of quilt entries at the June meeting.  Everyone is encouraged to make their hotel 
reservations and to sign-up for classes which are starting to book up.  The committee is still working on vendors and they have 
recently gotten some good leads from the Montrose Craft Fair.  In addition, the focus will be on advertising as well as buses and 
pre-sale tickets.  The next Show Committee meeting is June 22. 
Loving Hands/Shier:  We will be presenting 30 camper quilts to Laurie Landaker of the Seven Stars Foundation at the Guild 
meeting.  Also at that meeting there will be a raffle of jelly rolls.  June 16 is the next Loving Hands day and we will be spray-basting 
tops and backs to prepare for quilting.  Currently we have 450 tops waiting to be quilted.  Members are encouraged to hold 
Thursday,  August 31 from 9 a.m. to 9 p.m. for another marathon event where the goal is to quilt as many tops as possible.  
Facilitators will help members who are not proficient in machine quilting learn machine quilting techniques. 
Sunshine and Shadows/Shier:  Long-time member Mary Bolas, has passed away.  A motion was made to make a donation in 
Mary’s name to her favorite charity.  The motion was tabled to give time to check the minutes for precedence.  Suzanne McGinnis 
of Project Linus, fell and injured her hand. 
Electronic Media/Fogel:  We need someone to take over our Facebook page.  Let Kathy Fogel know if you are interested. 
IV.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
1. WAC update: Thank you to Lou Gallo for making the quilt hangers and to Craig Coleman for mounting them at WAC. 
2. Donation Committee:  The committee was unable to meet and in the interim we received a huge donation.  The donor paid for 
a U-haul and a temporary storage unit to house the enormous donation of fabric.  Six members wrestled with removing, hauling 
and storing the fabric.  Because we have reached critical mass, a motion was made that, due to storage constraints, at this time 
the Guild will temporarily cease accepting donations of fabric from private parties. Non-fabric donations will be considered on a 
case by case basis.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously. 
V.  NEW BUSINESS 
 1. 2018 Opportunity Quilt:  Plans are underway for a fabulous quilt using dots.  Members are encouraged to donate dot fabric to 
be used for the quilt and can stop by WAC on Wednesdays to help Kathi make it. 
VI.  The meeting was adjourned at 8: 40 p.m.                                        
Sharon Bishop, Recording Secretary 
 
 

 



 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING REPORT 

Minutes of the Glendale Quilt Guild Meeting 
June 14, 2017 

 
I.  The meeting was called to order by President Shier at 6:45 p.m. at the First Congregational Church in Glendale. 
II.  The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as printed in the Newsletter. 
III.  ANNOUNCEMENTS 

• Tonight’s special guests were introduced.  They were Laurie Landaker, Founder of Seven Stars Foundation 
and Joyce Rudolph from the Glendale News Press. 

• Thank you to Alice Turner, Mary Ann Kroening and Nancy Turney for organizing the Pot Luck. 
• Hope everyone enjoys the table top sale of fabulous fabrics at bargain prices. 

IV. Installation of Officers/Ryan:  The officers for the 2017-2018 term were introduced, duly installed and then had 
their photo taken. 
V.  Loving Hands Presentation/Curran again introduced Laurie Landaker who spoke about founding the Seven Stars 
Foundation and its goal of sending children of fallen, wounded, or active and deployed military to Camp Whittle in 
Big Bear.  The children get to spend a week enjoying outdoor activities and making new friends.   This year they are 
sending 209 children from all across the United States to camp at a cost of about $480 per child.  On arrival, each 
child is given a quilt that they can then take home. 
The Glendale Quilt Guild proudly presented 32 beautiful quilts to Laurie for the Seven Stars Foundation. 
VI.  BOARD REPORTS 
Vice President/Spinn:  The next SCCQG meeting is July 8 in Santa Clarita.  Those interested in attending should 
contact Tim in order to car pool. 
Treasurer/Fogel:  The May Treasurer’s Report was presented along with the approved Budget for 2017-2018.   
Sunshine & Shadows/Shier:  Long time member Mary Bolas passed away. 
Newsletter/Miyahara:  Several newsletters were returned from the Post Office with Postage Due of $.21.  Upon 
investigation, we found out that we actually should have been paying $.70 for the newsletters for some time now.  
Members are encouraged to elect to receive their newsletter via email or contribute additional money to cover the 
cost of receiving the newsletter via U. S. mail.   
Programs/Abrams: Upcoming programs were outlined with lots of wonderful speakers to look forward to. 
Workshops/Carlos:  Future workshops are filling up.  Members were encouraged to sign up as soon as possible in 
order not to miss out.   
Fund Raising 2017/Bradfield:  The Quilt Show is just three months away.  Quilt acquisition is underway. 
Please contact Kathy Fogel to sign up for Volunteer positions.  Members are encouraged to volunteer for more than 
just their required two hours of service.  There are lots of positions to be filled.  Forms for the Boutique are 
available from Kathi Wilson and Craig Coleman.  Classes are filling up and so are hotel rooms.   
Fund Raising 2018/Wilson:  Work has begun on an Opportunity Quilt for 2018 using fabric with dots.  Donations of 
dot fabric that can be used in the quilt are welcome.  The goal is to have the 2018 Opportunity Quilt ready to debut 
at our Quilt Show in September. 
Membership/Spinn:  Renewals are due.  Thanks to all who turned in their renewals tonight.   
Loving Hands/Curran:  We currently have a backlog of about 450 quilt tops that need quilting.  Since we do not 
want to be in the business of quilt top storage, the next Loving Hands day will focus on basting quilt tops to prepare 
them for quilting.  August 31 we will have another marathon event which will focus on machine quilting as many of 
the basted quilts as possible.  Drawings were held for the fabulous fabric jelly rolls. 
Donations/Shier:  The Guild recently received a huge donation of fabric that has subsequently overwhelmed our 
usage and storage capabilities.  Because of this the Guild is temporarily unable to accept any more private 
donations of fabric or unwanted sewing-related items.  A committee has been established to determine how 
donations will be dealt with in the future.   
VII.  SHOW AND TELL 
VIII.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.  Thank you to everyone for helping to clean up. 
Sharon Bishop, Recording Secretary 
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Sunshine and Shadows 
 
Sunshines: Lots of beautiful weather and good 
cheer to all! 
 
Shadows: We mourn the loss of Mary Bolas, who 
passed away June 3, 2017. The service was held 
June 8 at the Hollywood Forever Cemetery 
Chapel.  
 
Please join us in celebrating Mary’s life by visiting 
her memorial website to share your stories and 
photos with her family and friends: 
https://www.forevermissed.com/marybolas/ 
 
If you have any information for Sunshines or Shadows, 
please email Mernie Meier at Funygrl@gmail.com 
   

 
Quit Show Volunteers 

  
Our Show Volunteer sign-ups are currently 
underway!  Thanks to all that signed up at the 
June Guild meeting.  There are still lots of 
assignments left; so, If you haven’t already done 
so, we encourage you to sign up ASAP to get 
your best choice.    
 
Remember, every member must give at least 2 
hours of service at the Show, and those who 
serve more than one shift can earn a $10 voucher 
to be used for Guild activities. 
 
Please contact Kathy Fogel 
at kafogel@charter.net or 818-330-9372 to sign-
up, or at the July meeting. 
 
 
 

Pine Needles Quilt Guild 
Annual Wall & Art Quilt Auction 

Saturday, July 8th, 2017 
During Wrightwood’s Mountaineer Days Street Fair 

Quilts on display 10:00 AM 
Auction starts at 2:00 PM 

On Apple Avenue at Park Street in Wrightwood 
Must be present to win, now taking credit cards 

 
 

Quilters By the Sea present 
2017 Quilt Show 

A Celebration of Quilting 
July 22 & 23, 2017 

Saturday-9am-5pm, Sunday-9am-4pm 
Expo Arts Center 

4321 Atlantic Avenue, Long Beach, CA 
Admission: $10 (covers both days),  

Parking next door at 4335 Atlantic & 2 hrs on nearby streets 
Exhibits, Vendors, Raffles, Boutique, Quilt Challenge 

No strollers or rolling carts, please. 
www.quiltersbythesea.com 

 
Big Bear Lake Quilters’ Guild presents 

5th Annual Quilt Show 
“Cabin In The Woods” 

August 4 & 5, 2017 
Friday-10am-6:30pm, Saturday-10am-5pm 

The Lodge at Big Bear Lake 
Holiday Inn Resort, 40650 Village Dr, Big Bear Lake, CA 92315  

Admission: $5 
Exhibits, Vendors and Marketplace, Drawings Sat. @ 4:45pm 

www.bigbearlakequiltersguild.com 
 

Tehachapi Mountain Quilters 
2017 Quilt Show 

Kaleidoscope of Color 
August 19-20, 2017 
Sat. 10-5, Sun. 10-4 
Monroe High School 

125 South Snyder, Tehachapi, CA  
(at the corner of Tehachapi Blvd.) 

Donation $8, Children under 10 free 
Saturday  Live Auction, Gift Basket Raffle, Handmade Gifts 

Contacts: Fran Hurwitz 661-557-2057  
or Teri Lindsey 805-582-0871 

 
36th Annual  

San Diego Quilt Show 
September 28-30, 2017 

Thurs. & Fri. 10am-6pm, Sat. 9am-5pm 
San Diego Convention Center – Hall H 

2017 Show & Challenge Theme: Postcards from San Diego 
$10 Unlimited Admission, Children under age 11 free 

Guest Artist: Rob Appell 
Take classes from David Taylor, Jackie Kunkel, Wendy 

Mathson and others 
www.sandiegoquiltshow.com 

www.facebook.com/SanDiegoQuilt Show 
for latest news and info 
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Kathy Fogel and her Jelly Roll Quilt at June’s Show & Tell 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS / MEMBER NEWS 
 

https://www.forevermissed.com/marybolas/
mailto:Funygrl@gmail.com
mailto:kafogel@charter.net
tel:(818)%20330-9372
http://www.quiltersbythesea.com/
http://www.bigbearlakequiltersguild.com/
http://www.sandiegoquiltshow.com/
http://www.facebook.com/SanDiegoQuilt


 

GENERAL GUILD INFORMATION  ~  VOLUME XXXIII  NO. 1 
www.GlendaleQuiltGuild.org 

Glendale Quilt Guild, Inc. is a non-profit corporation.  The purpose is to contribute to the knowledge 
of, and to promote the appreciation of, fine quilts, quilt making and collection; to gain knowledge of 
quilt techniques, patterns, history & quilt makers through educational meetings, travel & friendship. 

  
Meetings are held the 2nd Wednesday of every month at the 

First Congregational Church of Glendale, 2001 Cañada Blvd., Glendale CA, 91208 
  

 Meeting: Social Time 6:15 PM. Meeting begins at 6:45 PM. 
Guest fees: $5.00 per meeting. 

  
Membership dues are payable July 1st (delinquent at the end of the August General Meeting.) 

Active Members:  $30.00; Affiliates:  $40.00 
The newsletter is a monthly publication of the Glendale Quilt Guild. Members are invited to submit 
items of interest for publication at the General Meeting or by sending an email to Elke Miyahara at 

elke.miyahara@gmail.com   
SUBMISSION DEADLINE IS THE MONDAY AFTER THE GENERAL MEETING. 

2017-18 Fundraiser 
 
As we prepare for the NEXT fundraiser, probably 
fall of 2018, we have received lots and lots of 
fabulous ideas. Should it be a tea, live auction, 
silent auction, sewing room sale, garden party, 
luncheon, speaker, challenge kit sale, raffles? A 
combination of some of those or something we 
haven’t even thought of yet? We’ve noted all 
ideas but we also need YOURS. We are such a 
large, vibrant guild that pulling ideas (and help) 
from everyone has made for a past filled with 
successful events. 
 
In the next few weeks we will be chatting with as 
many members as possible to jot down ideas and 
thoughts so we can firm up a plan and publicize it 
in September at the show. 
 
So...the ball is in your court...please email (or 
call) with any ideas you would like to share as 
well as your support to help make it happen! 
 
Thanks so much ....Kathi Coleman Wilson 
(domehikr@aol.com) 818-422-8798) or Craig 
Coleman (craigcoleman89@gmail.com) Sign up for Workshops at the General Meeting or: 

1. Contact the Workshop Chair:  Susan Edwards at 
edwards4916@hotmail.com  
2. Sign up online 24-7 at www.bookwhen.com/GQGregister  
There is no processing fee to sign up online. Supply 
list and photo are available to download. All classes 
are held at the WAC. 

Ripple Effect Challenge 
 
To all who are working on a Challenge Quilt 
for the show, we have updates: 

 A NEW DEADLINE! You can complete 
your quilt as late September 20th...and 
deliver it to WAC during Quilt intake 
hours (5:00-7:00 pm). 

 
 DOCUMENTATION! We ask that you fill 

out the Entry Form (available online or at 
guild meetings) and turn it in as soon as 
possible or bring it with your challenge 
quilt. 

 
 ARTIST’S STATEMENT! Because we 

want to hang your “story” with your quilt. 
Please include it with the Entry Form. 

 
 QUESTIONS? Kathy Fogel 

(kafogel@charter.net, 818 330-9372) or 
Kathi Wilson (domehikr@aol.com 818 
422-8798) 
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Follow us on Twitter! https://twitter.com/GlendaleQltGild  
Follow us on Facebook! 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Glendale-Quilt-Guild-Inc/127880924076?fref=nf 

MEETING:  WEDNESDAY, July 12, 2017 
6:45 PM, SOCIAL TIME 6:15 PM 

FIRST CONGREGRATIONAL CHURCH OF GLENDALE 
2001 CAÑADA BLVD., GLENDALE, CA  91208 

“Keeping Us in Stitches” 
  

Candy’s Quiltworks 
8549 Reseda Blvd 
Northridge, CA  91324 
(818) 349-7397 
Email: candysquiltworks@sbcglobal.net 
 

 Dave Make It Sew/APQS California 
9032 Archibald Ave. 
Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730 
Phone: (909) 758-8707 
Alt. Phone: (909) 758-6607 
Email: dave@davemakeitsew.com 
Webpage: davemakesew.com 
 

Monica's Quilt & Bead Creations 
77-780 Country Club Dr, Ste C 
Palm Desert, CA 92211 
Phone: (760) 772-2400 
Alt. Phone: (760) 772-2324 
Email: monicasqbe@aol.com 
Webpage: monicasquiltandbead.com 
  

 Quilt 'n' Things Fiber Arts 
2411 Honolulu Ave 
Montrose, CA 91020-1823 
Phone: (818) 957-2287 
Email: qnt@gmail.com 
Webpage: quiltnthings.com 
 

Quiltn' For You 
24181 Matthew Place 
Newhall, CA 91321 
By Appointment 
Phone: (661) 753-7865 
Alt. Phone: (661) 200-3407 
Email: quiltnforyou@gmail.com 
Webpage: quiltnforyou.com 
 

 Sewing Machine Warehouse 
16214 Nordhoff St 
North Hills, CA 91343 
Phone: (818) 332-7777 
Alt. Phone: (818) 435-2844 
Email: 
sewingmachinewarehouse@gmail.com 
Webpage: kneedle.com  
 

   
 

  

   
    

  

   

        
   

  

   

 
You are invited to join us at our next meeting 

on August 9, 2017 
or contact us for more information: 
P.O. Box 9392, Glendale, CA  91226 

www.glendalequiltguild.org 

Please support the Glendale Quilt Guild Affiliate Members! 

https://twitter.com/GlendaleQltGild
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Glendale-Quilt-Guild-Inc/127880924076?fref=nf
http://www.davemakesew.com/
http://www.monicasquiltandbead.com/
http://www.quiltnthings.com/
http://www.quiltnforyou.com/
http://www.kneedle.com/
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